28 July 2014
TO: EACH MEMBER OF THE COUNCIL

Dear Councillor,

The Cathaoirleach of Cavan County Council has convened a Special Meeting of the Council for Friday 1 August 2014 at 10am in the Council Chamber, Courthouse, Cavan to discuss the following motion-
“In light of the recent announcement by Tamboran Resources Limited that they intend to commence exploratory drilling near Belcoo, County Fermanagh on foot of a Petroleum Exploration Licence in that jurisdiction and a similar licence in this jurisdiction and given the profound concerns that exist amongst the people of this region, concerns supported by evidence from international experts, Cavan County Council –
1. Calls on Alex White TD, Minister for Communications and Natural Resources, An Taoiseach, Enda Kenny TD and the Government to intervene directly with David Cameron MP, British Prime Minister and the relevant UK Ministers and Peter Robinson MLA, First Minister and Martin McGuinness MLA, Deputy First Minister, together with the Stormont Executive to immediately stop all drilling and other invasive exploratory works by Tamboran Limited or their agents.

2. Calls on the Government to direct the Department of Communications and Natural Resources and the Department of Health together with the EPA and other appropriate State Agencies to commence an independent study, drawing on international experts and experience to study the long term implications of Hydraulic Fracturing (“Fracking”).

3. Calls on Government to commence a detailed local consultation on the impact of Hydraulic Fracturing so as to develop a plan for the sustainable development of our natural resources in order to provide for the long term environmental and economic sustainability of all prospecting activity.
4. Directs that this Council shall not in any way assist Tamboran Resources Limited or their agents in any respect and shall take all and every measure available to the Council to prevent any Hydraulic Fracturing or related activities in the county or region.
5. In view of the exceptionally sensitive nature of our geology, the importance of a clean environment for our agricultural sector, the magnificent waterways in our region and the immense potential for tourism and most importantly the concerns relating to human health that the government of Ireland should immediately seek to prevent all forms of hydraulic fracturing in our country until such times as these concerns can be comprehensively addressed.”

Yours sincerely,

E. McGinn,

Meetings Administrator
